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ASBOA Business Meeting 
Minutes from the General Business Meeting – Tuesday, April 1, 2025 

Draft Updated – 4/3/2025 
 
Call to Order – Scott Villines, President 2024-2025 
 

Moment of Silence – Invocation by Ralph Brody 
 
Acting Parliamentarian was Grant Brinkle  
 
Roll Call: 
Scott ‘Rudy’ Villines, President 2024-2025;  Ralph Brody, 1st Vice President; Erica Hann, 2nd Vice President; Brian Pearson, Jon 
Schultz, Rachel Loretz and Chris Moore,  Board Members, Nikki Cook Board Member Elect; Casey Buck, State Orchestra Chair 
Dewayne Dove, Executive Secretary-Treasurer;    
Region Chairs – Jennifer Michael – South Orchestra; Rachel Czech – North Orchestra; Daniel Cooper for Shay Wilson – I; 
Christopher Gray – II; Brian York – III; Rusty Hart – IV; Kim Webb – V; Charity Moore – VI; Sarah Mendoza – VII;  
Jacob Lehman – VIII; Todd Johnson – IX 
Executive Advisory – Grant Brinkle, Kara Reynolds, Matt Teague, Tammy Sangster, Doug Blevins, Keith Matthews, and               
Scott Villines  
 

AGENDA 
 

Honor Ensemble Committee Report – Kara Reynolds 
Honor Ensemble Committee Report 
On behalf of the Honor Ensemble Committee, I would like to congratulate the 2025 Honor Ensembles.  These two groups had 
amazing performances for family and friends after our weather postponed the All-State events.  I was so impressed with their 
directors that made sure these talented students had the opportunity to perform their programs that they had been working so 
hard.  Congratulations to the 9EEEE Honor Ensemble Cabot Freshman Academy Symphonic Band, directors Erica Hann and John 
Prater, and the 9EEE Honor Ensemble Springdale, Lakeside Junior High, directors Angel Mauldin, Kolby Palmore, Zachary 
Whitworth. 
 
April, 18th is the deadline for submitting an application for the 2026 Honor Ensembles. The classifications to submit this year are 
E and EE.  Recordings must be from the 2024-2025 school year.  
 

No Business to Report 
 

Only thing that can be brought up today is new business from the floor, if any.  Cannot be voted on today – will have to be 
addressed at Summer Board and ABA. 
Scott Villines – Thanked everyone for being supportive of the cancellation of the conference and the rescheduling of the clinic.   He 
thanked our host and the schools that provided equipment for the clinic.   
 
He asked if there was any new business.  Since there was no new business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 


